




From: Hannah Hargrave
To: bdofsupervisors
Cc: Public Health
Subject: Please continue to support science
Date: Friday, March 5, 2021 4:29:08 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Board of Supervisors,

I am writing to voice my full support for continuing to uphold the public health mandates that have been
recommended by the Public Health Director of Nevada County, the state of California and the CDC.

I have been so grateful that our community (Truckee/Eastern County) that has largely embraced mask wearing and
social distancing, especially as we have been inundated with visitors from other areas throughout the pandemic.
Throughout the summer and during the time when we were in a less restrictive tier, the influx of tourists looking to
escape the confines of their cities was a difficult pill to swallow. How can anyone be blamed for wanting to get
outside and enjoy the open space during these times? When indoor dining was allowed up here, it made the area
even more enticing to those wanting to travel. And, of course, our local economy relies on tourism and we typically
appreciate the business. However, when our family and friends are doing everything we can to keep our community
safe and continuing to strictly abide by the restrictions, it’s upsetting to see so many folks from so many other places
all coming to our small town. I fear that relaxing any mandates prematurely will only increase the number of people
who converge on our county and town seeking an “anything goes” vibe for their vacation.

In addition, we have only recently begun to have children in a hybrid school schedule two days a week in TTUSD.
Plans are in process to announce a five day a week schedule for students to be in school soon. Any relaxing of the
mandates for basic mask wearing and social distancing will surely result in an increase in community spread of
Covid, and subsequently jeopardize this chance for children to return to school.

I am so grateful that, as an educator, I have been able to get vaccinated. However, my husband is not been eligible
yet. As we anxiously await that opportunity, I implore you to NOT relax any of the mandates currently
recommended by the experts.

I strongly believe that decisions regarding masks, school and business openings, and public gatherings should be
based on science and empirical data. I support mandatory wearing of masks in indoor public spaces and outdoor
public spaces where adequate distancing cannot be maintained, for as long as it takes until the science and the data
indicates that it is safe to stop.

I appreciate the difficult job you have during these trying times, and thank you very much for all your efforts to keep
all Nevada County residents safe!

Sincerely,
Hannah Hargrave
Truckee/Nevada County Resident
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From: susan cutuli
To: bdofsupervisors
Cc: Public Health
Subject: Keep us safe
Date: Friday, March 5, 2021 4:56:51 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Board of Supervisors

I am writing in full support for upholding public health mandates as deemed necessary by the Public Health Director
of Nevada County.
We are so close to beating this virus.
We will only benefit the economy if we can get to full vaccinations and stop the spread.
The experts are talking about a fourth wave.
With the new variants this could become a big problem.
Let’s not drop the ball on the one yard line
Please keep up the good work and we will get through this.
Thank-you
Sue Cutuli
Nevada City

Sent from my iPhone

Dist 5





Thank you;

Jeff Roper Nevada City









From: barbrivenes@gmail.com
To: bdofsupervisors
Subject: Re: Response to the COVID-19 pandemic
Date: Friday, March 5, 2021 5:11:53 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Board members,

We have been so grateful for the careful steps that Nevada County has taken in
relation to its citizens and Covid safety measures.  It has been a tremendous hardship
for many sectors of our community – particularly the hospitality sector.  However good
our numbers have been, if our citizens start celebrating the end of this pandemic too
soon, there could be a sharp reversal.

Though some states are making what we consider to be unsafe decisions, we would
like to think that Nevada County’s leaders are more protective of its citizens.  We’ve
been told that wearing masks and safe distancing will still be part of our lives for a
number months.  You will be sending the wrong message!

Please don’t reverse all the positive progress that has been made in keeping Covid at
bay for our communities.

Sincerely,

Barbara and Donald Rivenes
Grass Valley

Dist 3









From: jean brooks
To: bdofsupervisors
Subject: Fw: Failure Notice
Date: Friday, March 5, 2021 5:47:55 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.
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Do not vote for a "flexible" resolution that will inevitably mean more confusion, lack of standards and
possibly enhance viral mutations- throwing us back to March 2020.         

Regards,  Jean Brooks

Truckee, CA





From: Ella Rohde
To: bdofsupervisors
Subject: Response to proposal
Date: Friday, March 5, 2021 6:54:22 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello,
I am a resident of Nevada county. I saw the proposed resolution supporting the safe reopening of Nevada county.
I’m sorry, but this is completely inappropriate. I am so incredibly disappointed in Supervisors Miller and Hoek for
proposing this. There is NO safe way to reopen. We are in the middle of a pandemic. I feel as if I am living in a
different reality than that of the Board of Supervisors. For the past year, myself and my family have prioritized our
safety, and that of our community. Obviously the sentiments of safety are not shared by Miller and Hoek, and they
are prioritizing profit over the lives of our community members. Every hospitalization and death in our county can
be placed on the shoulders of the Nevada County BOS if you decide to vote for this completely ridiculous
resolution. Encouraging vaccinations, vaccine clinics, and distribution of PPE would be a much better use of the
boards time.

With the most sincere and profound disappointment in you,
Ella Rohde

Dist 1









From: Janice
To: bdofsupervisors
Cc: VoteHodge2018@gmail.com; letters@theunion.com
Subject: Re: Response to the COVID-19 pandemic
Date: Friday, March 5, 2021 7:22:58 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Honorable Supervisors Hoeck and Miller,

Nevada County is perpetually purple tier.   Every day I hope to see us red tier.

It’s not going to happen.  Friar Tucks owner, Ken Paige, is just one prime example of going rogue.  No masks for
employees.  Suing the State.
He is not an example for any of our small business owners to follow.

It’s difficult enough to depend on tourists to keep our coffers full. So many other restaurants have operated through
this with decency and respect for their patrons while having to swallow the hardship of laying off good employees to
wade through the pandemic.

The light is definitely shining at the end of this tunnel. Please please don’t set this county back now!!!

Sincerely,

Janice M Bronson
Nevada City

Sent from my iPhone

Dist 1





From: Robin Denegri
To: bdofsupervisors
Subject: Re: Response to the COVID-19 pandemic
Date: Friday, March 5, 2021 7:31:20 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Now is not the time to let down our guard.. Nevada County has done well but we still have a huge number of
residents who are not vaccinated..  I would rather see a resolution supporting vaccination for all...especially our store
clerks, the restaurants staffs, all our teachers.. all in harms way if we reopen too soon.  There are many in our county
who are vulnerable because underlying physical issues..too young to qualify for vaccination..

 Keep to the state guidelines.
 Robin DeNegri
 Banner Mountain
 Nevada City

Sent from my iPad

Dist 1





From: Ginny Cameron
To: bdofsupervisors
Subject: Response to the COVID-19 pandemic
Date: Friday, March 5, 2021 7:34:57 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Cases are rising in our county. Do not go Texas on us! We need to hold steady until rates are
way down. Do not open up prematurely. Wear a mask!

Please do not vote yes on this covid resolution. We can survive a few more months.

Ginny Cameron

Get Outlook for Android

Dist 5?



From: Rebecca Vandegrift
To: bdofsupervisors
Subject: Re: Response to the COVID-19 pandemic
Date: Friday, March 5, 2021 7:37:50 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

All of us are exhausted. All of us would like to return to a sense of “normalcy “. Many of us have friends and family
that have and are suffering with Covid still. We have done what was asked of us. We have kept our masks in place
when in public. We have sheltered in place. Do your part and protect your community. Continue to be diligent.
Please continue to adhere to the guidelines.

Sent from my iPhone

Dist 4





From: Honey Love Butterfly
To: bdofsupervisors
Cc: Public Health
Subject: Please Support Public Health Mandates
Date: Friday, March 5, 2021 8:48:43 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

To: <bdofsupervisors@co nevada.ca.us>
Cc: <public health@co.nevada.ca.us>
Dear Board of Supervisors,
I am writing to voice my full support for upholding public health mandates as deemed necessary by the Public
Health Director of Nevada County, the state of California and the CDC. 

I believe that decisions regarding masks, school and business openings, and public gatherings should be based on
science and empirical data. I support mandatory wearing of masks right now in indoor public spaces and outdoor
public spaces where adequate distancing cannot be maintained. 

This feels like common sense to me.

Thank you very much for all your efforts to keep Nevada County residents safe! 

Sincerely,
 Sarah Grew
Nevada City

Sent from my iPhone

Nevada City resident







From: Austyn Orion Lynch
To: bdofsupervisors
Subject: Open County Covid19
Date: Friday, March 5, 2021 10:57:21 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

To Whom It May Concern,

I recently saw a post on IG of people trying to reach out to the board of supervisors about not
opening the county as a discussion March 9.

This email is to ask you agree and OPEN the county as many states are following Texas in
opening. A year has gone by, mask are not as effective and the amount of business lost like
mine is enough. I’m tired of being dependent on the government for money just to survive. My
credit score is below 500 when it was 700 prior to this closure. I was thriving in my company,
without a worry to pay my bills. Now, I don’t make anything, what the government provides is
never consistent and their joke of stimulus is a slap to our faces. I worry because I’m still 6
months behind rent, I’m constantly scurrying to not have my car towed, my credit cards have
all been sent to collections even though I’ve communicated, I haven’t paid my electricity bill,
I hardly eat these days. ENOUGH IS ENOUGH. STOP WITH THE FEAR MONGERING.
Covid is here to stay like we had with the flus and colds. We are allowed to live our life and
build our immunity.  

Often, I’ve come close to taking my life and still think often to go with it. I’m tired of
suffering and have suffered enough in my childhood. Can only imagine what so many others
are facing that are far worse that myself. 

Hope this letter speaks volume to those who are indeed serious of opening our county and TO
NOT ALLOW those in disagreement to cause grief of those that passed from Covid when we
know the numbers are false. Yes those who lost their lives matter and is unfortunate but we
can’t keep living life this way. 

Thank you for your time on reading this. 

A native of Nevada County

Austyn Lynch 

County resident









From: E. Jane Velasco
To: bdofsupervisors
Subject: Re: Response to the COVID-19 pandemic
Date: Saturday, March 6, 2021 8:29:33 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

I am opposed to the resolution supporting reopening Nevada County. This is ill advised, not
based on scientific data, foolish, and will lead to greater infection rates and possible deaths. 

Dist 4





From: pexley1442@gmail.com
To: bdofsupervisors
Subject: Re: Response to the COVID-19 pandemic
Date: Saturday, March 6, 2021 9:21:43 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Spring is in the air and so is COVID-19 and its newer strains.
Going rogue and opening everything up in spite of the science, as supervisors Miller and Hoek want, is
unconscionable!
Until everyone in the county has been vaccinated, the risk is too high! Please listen to the science!

Patricia Exley
Nevada City

Sent from my iPhone

Dist 1



From:
To: bdofsupervisors
Cc: Public Health
Subject: Please Support Public Health Mandates
Date: Saturday, March 6, 2021 9:23:11 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Board of Supervisors,
I am writing to voice my full support for upholding public health mandates as deemed
necessary by the Public Health Director of Nevada County, the state of California and the
CDC.

I believe that decisions regarding masks, school and business openings, and public gatherings
should be based on science and empirical data. I support mandatory wearing of masks right
now in indoor public spaces and outdoor public spaces where adequate distancing cannot be
maintained.

As a parent with two school-aged children, I know how difficult this has been for residents. 
But we are so close to the end of this, and if we wait just one more month then we will
possibly have enough people vaccinated to accomplish local herd immunity and open
everything again.  We all want to go to restaurants, have our children in school (mine are
missing in-person Junior year of high school and kindergarten), and enjoy the fabulous events
that Nevada County is known for.  Your proposal to re-open prematurely can lengthen the
need for restrictive protocols and is short-sighted.

Thank you very much for all your efforts to keep Nevada County residents safe!

Sincerely,
Valerie Costa, Grass Valley

Dist 3









From: Krista Ericson
To: bdofsupervisors
Subject: Re: Response to the COVID-19 pandemic
Date: Saturday, March 6, 2021 9:40:03 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

To:  Heidi Hall, Supervisor, District 1, Nevada County, CA
Cc:  Board of Supervisors, Districts 2, 3, 4 and 5 Nevada County, CA

Please continue to support Nevada County’s health professionals and keep in place COVID restrictions.  With
vaccinations ramping up now we are within a few months of getting control of this terrible pandemic.  Now is not
the time to flaunt public health measures and risk another spike in cases.  We have all sacrificed so much this year
and want desperately to get back to some semblance of “normal”.  This will only happen, however, when we have
defeated this virus and we feel safe venturing out.

I understand how difficult it has been for our local businesses but many have found creative ways to continue to
serve the community.  My husband and I have supported and will continue to support those businesses which have
adhered to health guidelines with the goal of bringing the number of cases down.  We order take-out frequently and
have no problem wearing a mask to protect our fellow citizens.  Don’t be misled into thinking that just because you
pass a resolution to “Open Up Nevada County”, things will get back to normal.  Things will only get back to normal
when enough people have been vaccinated and the population feels safe.  Just wishing it so, doesn’t make it so.  By
opening up too early, we risk actually postponing our recovery.

There are several Bay Area counties that have recently moved from the Purple Tier to the Red Tier in spite of the
fact that they are much denser than Nevada County.  We could have been one of those counties, too, but far too
many people in this county continue to flaunt public health guidelines, refusing to wear masks, dine indoors and
refuse to socially distance.  Let’s all hang in there together just a bit longer so we can see our county robustly
rebound hopefully by summer.

Krista Ericson
Grass Valley, California

Dist 1



From: fandorfarm@gmail.com
To: bdofsupervisors
Subject: concerning SR21-0178
Date: Saturday, March 6, 2021 9:56:32 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

PLEASE- Do not open up our county yet. 
We must remain cautious a little longer :)

All is W on d er f ul in the Land of OZ
 Create your life instead of waiting for it to happen :)

 BE OF GOOD CHEER
"The happiness of our life depends on the quality of our thoughts."

-Marcus Aurelius

Cannot identify Dist







From: Vanessa Smith
To: bdofsupervisors
Subject: Re: Response to the COVID-19 pandemic
Date: Saturday, March 6, 2021 10:31:43 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Please follow the state  guidelines for opening up the county, it will not be that much longer and holding firm to is
best for everyone and our businesses.

Vanessa smith
Nevada city

Sent from my iPhone

Dist 1



From: Kathryn Wronski
To: bdofsupervisors
Cc: public.health@yco.nevada.ca.us
Subject: Please Support Public Health Mandates
Date: Saturday, March 6, 2021 10:50:42 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Board of Supervisors,

I am writing to voice my full support for upholding public health mandates as deemed necessary by the Public
Health Director of Nevada County, the state of California and the CDC. 
I believe that decisions regarding masks, school and business openings, and public gatherings should be based on
science and empirical data. I support mandatory wearing of masks right now in indoor public spaces and outdoor
public spaces where adequate distancing cannot be maintained. 
This is not a political issue as many have tried and succeeded to make it such.
We need to stay on the side of science when it comes to a pandemic. Our vocal political anti maskers appear greater
in number than the majority of sane county residents that prefer to live in a safe community following the science.
Don’t let the loud voices of a few threaten our safety.
Thank you very much for all your efforts to keep Nevada County residents safe! 
Sincerely,
 Kathryn Wronski
Grass Valley
Daughter to a victim of Covid

Sent from my iPad

Dist 2



From: Ashley Neumann
To: Dan Miller; Sue Hoek; bdofsupervisors; Ed Scofield; Hardy Bullock; Heidi Hall
Subject: Open our community!
Date: Saturday, March 6, 2021 11:01:46 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

It’s been almost a year since we were told a “temporary” lockdown would keep our local
hospital from being overwhelmed by Covid patients. Our local leadership has ignored our
children, our poor, nursing home residents and small businesses. Suicide, overdose,
depression, addiction and abuse have skyrocketed due to your Covid lockdown. Open our
community and be more transparent. It’s now almost a year OVERDUE! 

Sincerely,
Ashley Neumann

Dist 1





From: Carol Yoder
To: bdofsupervisors
Cc: Public Health
Subject: Please Support Public Health Mandates
Date: Saturday, March 6, 2021 11:32:04 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Board of Supervisors,

I offer my full support for upholding public health mandates as deemed necessary by the Public Health Director of
Nevada County, the state of California, and the CDC.

Masks should be mandatory in indoor public spaces and outdoor public spaces where social distancing cannot be
maintained. Businesses and restaurants should follow the tier assignment for our county. This cooperative behavior
is strictly adhered to in other communities. This is what I would like to see for Nevada County.

Since the beginning of the lockdown a year ago, I’ve maintained a policy of staying at home the majority of the
time, and have followed the public health and state mandates. Since January, the president has asked us to continue
wearing masks for his first 100 days. I’ve now received two doses of the vaccine, but will continue the mask, social
distance, and hand wash protocol and other mandates or guidelines as recommended by public health.

Local “rogue” restaurants and businesses have contributed to the spread of the virus in our community, putting us all
at risk, and keeping us from reaching full reopening. Going forward, there are many of us who sadly will never
patronize these restaurants and businesses again. Others have created innovative practices to remain open without
being in violation of public health mandates. Kudos to them, and they will continue to receive all my business in
future.

Please don’t cave in to these rogue restaurants and businesses and anti-maskers. Please keep all Nevada County
residents safe.

Sincerely,

Carol Yoder

Dist 1







From: susan shanelec
To: bdofsupervisors
Cc: Public Health
Subject: Please support public health mandates
Date: Saturday, March 6, 2021 11:48:48 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Board of Supervisors,

I am writing to voice my full support for upholding public health mandates as deemed necessary by the Public
Health Director of Nevada County, the state of California and the CDC m
I believe that decisions regarding masks, school and business openings, and public gatherings should be based on
science and empirical data. I support mandatory wearing of masks right now in indoor public spaces and outdoor
public spaces where adequate distancing cannot be maintained.

We have come too far and are too close to normality to give up at the last minute. I have a house in eskaton and I
value the health and lives of my neighbors.

Thank you very much for all your efforts to keep Nevada County residents safe!
Sincerely,
Susan Shanelec
Grass valley

Dist 3



From: Jane Rydberg
To: bdofsupervisors
Subject: Re: Response to the COVID-19 pandemic
Date: Saturday, March 6, 2021 12:05:27 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

This email is in response to my reading the proposed resolution to “reopen Nevada County”. My husband and I urge
you to block this resolution taking all steps needed to remain vigilant against the spread of Covid. Nevada County is
making progress in vaccinations, altho cases continue to be reported.
Thank you, Jane Rydberg and Ward Schroeder

Sent from my iPad

DIst 3





From: Don Rivenes
To: bdofsupervisors
Subject: Re: Response to the COVID-19 pandemic
Date: Saturday, March 6, 2021 12:12:03 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

We have seen what happens when communities around the country have loosened
Covid restrictions too soon. Please let out County health department follow state
guidelines including masks and social distancing until this pandemic is completely
under control and all vaccinations have been given.
Don and Barbara Rivenes

Grass valley CA 95945  

DOst 3



From: Susan Lobb-Porter
To: bdofsupervisors
Cc: Public Health
Subject: Please Support Public Health Mandates
Date: Saturday, March 6, 2021 12:29:42 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Board of Supervisors,

I am writing to voice my full support for upholding public health mandates as deemed 
necessary by the Public Health Director of Nevada County, the state of California and the 
CDC.

I have family and friends in Europe who are experiencing lockdowns again due to the surge 
of COVID-19 variants. 

I believe that decisions regarding masks, school and business openings, and public 
gatherings should be based on science and empirical data. I support mandatory wearing of 
masks right now in indoor public spaces and outdoor public spaces where adequate 
distancing cannot be maintained. Now is not the time to let down our guard simply because 
of pandemic fatigue.

Thank you very much for all your efforts to keep Nevada County residents safe!

Sincerely, 

Susan Lobb Porter

Nevada CIty

-- 
Susan Lobb Porter

Dist 1







From: Sharon King
To: bdofsupervisors
Subject: Masking
Date: Saturday, March 6, 2021 1:06:45 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

PLEASE follow the state and CDC guidelines!
PLEASE..Continue to have everyone wear masks!
I am a senior who has vaccinated but I still have a lot of family members who are not yet eligible to get theirs.  I
want to keep them safe.

Thank you,
Sharon King

Dist 4



From: John F. Johnson
To: bdofsupervisors
Cc: Public Health
Subject: Please Support Public Health Mandates
Date: Saturday, March 6, 2021 1:26:30 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Board of Supervisors,

I am writing to voice my full support for upholding public health mandates as deemed
necessary by the Public Health Director of Nevada County, the state of California, and
the CDC.

I believe that decisions regarding masks, school and business openings and public
gatherings should be based on science and empirical data. I support the mandatory
wearing of masks right now in indoor public spaces and outdoor public spaces where
adequate distancing cannot be maintained.

Please resist ignorant criticism and paranoid conspiracies, which hurt our community.

Thank you very much for all your efforts to keep Nevada County residents safe!

Sincerely,

John F. Johnson

Grass Valley, CA 95949

Dist 3





From: Dolores Miele
To: bdofsupervisors
Subject: Keeping Nevada Country Safe.
Date: Saturday, March 6, 2021 1:56:07 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Please do not give in to political pressure and reduce COVID restrictions.
I wear a mask  to protect anyone in proximity to me. The reason is that I don’t ever want to have my conscience
have to grapple with the thought that my carelessness caused a death.
We are so close to defeating this epidemic that a few more months of having to wear a
simple mask is not asking too much.
PLEASE.. stay the course.
Thank you 
Dolores Miele

Sent from my iPhone

Dist 1





From: Jason Hubbard
To: BOS Public Comment
Cc: bdofsupervisors
Subject: Please open
Date: Saturday, March 6, 2021 2:19:28 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

I’m writing this email in support of opening all business and schools 100%. I’ve lived in Nevada city for 15 years,
but I will not raise my children here if this continues. My family is ready to move to a place where we can make
decisions for ourselves. Thank you, Jason H.
Ps: please don’t cancel me for my opinions.

Sent from my iPhone

Cannot Identify District





From: Mike Pressfield
To: BOS Public Comment
Cc: bdofsupervisors
Subject: Healthy Communities Resolution
Date: Saturday, March 6, 2021 2:19:53 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

In making your voting decision at the upcoming meeting, I urge you to listen to the experts including our Public
Health Officer, Scott Kellerman.

It is vital that you ignore outside political pressure and continue prioritizing public health.

We all want our economy to thrive and the best way to do that is that we defeat COVID as swiftly and efficiently as
possible. Our community needs your support. The stakes our high.

Thanks in advance for your consideration and vote.

Regards,

Mike Pressfield

dIST 1





From: Rachel Wegman
To: bdofsupervisors
Subject: Re: Response to the COVID-19 pandemic
Date: Saturday, March 6, 2021 3:12:33 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello! I am very opposed to the proposal to reopen Nevada county against state guidelines. It
is too soon and we need to stay safe. I would not fee safe coming to the meeting on Tuesday,
but would like this opinion to be heard. 
Thanks, 
Rachel Wegman 

Sent from Yahoo Mail for iPhone

Dist 1



From: Diane McIntire
To: BOS Public Comment
Cc: bdofsupervisors
Subject: Re: “Healthy Communities” Resolution
Date: Saturday, March 6, 2021 3:37:43 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Supervisors, 

I am a Nevada City resident and want to voice my opposition to the "Healthy
Communities" Resolution.  

We are very close to putting the virus pandemic behind us.  Now is not the time to let
down our guard especially with the prospect of more contagious variants coming to
our area.  Most of our community has been very respectful of each others' health, and
when we follow the science and take recommended measures to stop the spread, the
number of our cases, and more importantly, deaths go down, but when we relax too
soon, they go back up.  

There have been those businesses who have chosen to ignore the science-based
recommendations, put their customers at risk,  and open their establishments without
masks, without precautions.  My family and many, many friends see these businesses
as spreader locations disrespectful of their customers,  and we have discontinued
patronizing them.  In the case of some of these restaurants, we will not even consider
Take-Out food from them, because if they are willing to put their patrons at risk by not
wearing masks, serving too many indoors and they like, what other Health Dept
regulations are they ignoring and choosing to violate?  

I am in full support of our Public Health Officer Scott Kellerman and his team.  As our
representatives, I ask you to  please listen to the experts, like Public Health Officer
Scott Kellerman.  

Please ignore outside political pressure to open too soon risking the health and lives
of our community members.  

Please continue to prioritize the physical health of our community members.  We are
almost to the end of this pandemic and need to be patient just a while longer for the
sake of each other.   Vaccine production is improving and distribution appears to be
ahead of earlier predictions.  

We all want our economy to thrive, and the best way to do that is to ensure that we
defeat Covid as swiftly and efficiently as possible so it is behind us once and for all. 

Thank you for your hard work and for considering the physical health of our
community first.  
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Diane McIntire







From:
To: bdofsupervisors
Cc: Public Health; dtf416@gmail.com
Subject: I support Public Health Mandates and closures
Date: Saturday, March 6, 2021 4:43:17 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Supervisors,

We fully support upholding the Public Health  mandates  of the County and State, and following the
guidance of science in our County.

Since we are 75 and 80 years old, we have ben carful to limit our activities and exposure to  Covid for
the past yar. We have been successful and  have completed our vaccinations as of today.  We will
continue to follow recommended measures for public safety.

We believe that decisions regarding wearing masks,  schools/business, and public gatherings,  should
be determined by Public Health authorities and based on science, though we have  much sympathy
for  the businesses and employees that are suffering due to closures.  We happily wear our masks in 
indoor spaces and outdoors when necessary.

Thank you so much for keeping our County safe and our hospital operating within its capacity.

Sincerely

Doug and Caryl Fairfull
Penn Valley
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From: Dennis
To: Heidi Hall; Dan Miller; Ed Scofield; Richard Anderson; Sue Hoek; bdofsupervisors; CEO
Cc: KVMR News; program@kvmr.org; gm@kvmr.org
Subject: Food for Thought...
Date: Saturday, March 6, 2021 5:26:55 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Food for DEEP Thought...

 ...I found these numbers interesting:

 As reported by the CDC ... Here are the US deaths by
year and the change from the previous year.
Year 2017:  2,818,503 Americans died...

Year 2018:  2,839,205 deaths (20,702 more than the
previous year 2017)...

Year 2019:  2,855,000 deaths (16,300 more than the
previous year 2018)...

The year of the pandemic... or is it really a scamdemic?

Year 2020:  2,913,144 deaths (57,641 more than the
previous year 2019)...

BUT WAIT:  There were zero deaths from Covid-19
during 2018, and 2019 and the
jump from 2019 was only 57,641???

I've been told that COVID is responsible now for
400,000 + deaths.

Shouldn't the 2020 number be a hell of a lot higher?
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So the question becomes:  How many people died of
COVID and How many died (of other causes)
WITH COVID?
 

Now read below:
 

Food for thought:
 

A very well-orchestrated plan, or an unimaginable set of
events that just fell into place with the United
States front and center.  You tell me!!!
 

Scare people with a virus, force them to wear masks
and place them in quarantine.
 

Count the number of dead every second of every day,
in every News Headline.
 

By the way, ninety-nine and eight-tenths of the people
who get the virus, recover.  About one to two
tenths of one percent who get the virus,
die.  Most all of them have other medical
problems.
 

Did you catch that?  Less than 1/2 of a percent die
and usually with other underlying causes.
 

Close businesses = 35,000,000+ instantly
unemployed.
 

Remove entertainment and prohibit recreation,
Closing parks, gyms, bars,



restaurants, sports.
 

No dating.  No touching.  Isolate people. 
Dehumanize them.
 

Close Temples and Churches - prohibit worship. 
Create a vacuum and let depression, anxiety,
hopelessness, dispair and desperation
set in.
 

Then...ignite hatred and civil unrest, based on the
old cliche race card divide & conquer creating Civil
War.
 

Empty the prisons because of the virus and fill the
streets with criminals.
 

Send in Antifa and BLM to vandalize property, as if
they are freedom fighters.  Undermine the
law.  Riot, Loot and Attack all
Law Enforcement, but tell government to
order a stand-down.
 

Then...Defund Law Enforcement and abolish Police.
 

We are all being played by those who want to
destroy America!  This is how
you destroy a Nation from within, and in very short
order.
 

Will it work?  I guess that depends on you and me.
 

I did not write this...but it needs to be shared.  I just



did.  Your turn.
 

Makes you wonder... how many are complicit in this
mind virus?
 

Election Year Crisis???  Or a real crisis in
leadership??
 

God Bless America! Please forward
 
 

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication contains legally privileged and confidential
information sent solely for the use of the intended recipient. Any use, review, disclosure, reproduction,
distribution, copying of, or reliance on, this communication and any attachment is strictly prohibited. If
you are not the intended recipient of this communication you are not authorized to use it in any manner,
except to immediately destroy it and notify the sender.

Regards,

Bob Leas













Grass Valley , Ca 95945





From: Holly Leeds
To: BOS Public Comment
Cc: bdofsupervisors
Subject: Regarding the resolution ‘Healthy Families’
Date: Saturday, March 6, 2021 8:47:29 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Board of Supervisors

I have been increasingly worried by the increase in a set of beliefs that the COVID crises is almost or nearly over
and that it is safe to resume all activities as they were a (too long) year ago.
No one with common sense believes that ‘almost’ is sufficient in extinguishing a fire. No one with common sense
decided that after a year using shoulder harness seatbelts, it would be OK to stop. Surely a if wearing a seatbelt to
reduce deaths is currently legislatively mandated, then a temporary mandate of masks/small gatherings / 6 ft
distance is not too much to continue.
Please follow our Public Health Officer/ the CDC/ national experts regarding our public health.
Your life and my life, as well as all others living/working are worth the effort.

Sincerely,

Holly Leeds, MD

Sent from my iPhone
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From: jenlobell@gmail.com
To: bdofsupervisors
Cc: Public Health
Subject: Support Public Health Mandates
Date: Saturday, March 6, 2021 10:02:29 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Board,

I am writing in support of maintaining CDC and California state science-based health mandates. We need to work
towards the greater good of the health of all of our citizens.

 There is danger in not banding together as a nation, in our fight against this COVID virus.

Please do not empower our county to diverge from science based standards.

Selfishly I want to travel later this summer and trust that we can beat this virus with vaccinations, continued mask
wearing, and keeping distance as best we can.

Thank you for the jobs you do,
Jennifer Long
Resident since 1972

Sent from my iPhone
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From: Ellen Sommers
To: BOS Public Comment
Cc: bdofsupervisors
Subject: “Healthy Communities” Resolution
Date: Saturday, March 6, 2021 9:55:08 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear BOS Members, and especially my Supervisor Dan Miller,

I am writing to voice my full support for upholding public health mandates deemed necessary by the Public Health
Director, the state of California and the CDC.  Please listen to experts, including PHO Scott Kellerman, and help our
community to stay safe by continuing the protocol that includes social distancing and wearing masks indoors and
out.  Do not be tempted to bow to outside political pressure, but instead listen to the desires of your constituents. 
Please continue to support science!

Mr. Miller, I read your interview with Mr. Kellerman, and it indicated to me that although you know the benefits of
continuing to protect our community you may chose to ignore them for some greater ideal than the common good. 
I’m not sure you made it clear what that was...none of your comments resonated with me.  Please do not be swayed
by loud voices, but know that we appreciate your willingness to serve and I ask that you continue to represent my
belief in the science behind public health officials’ recommendation and state of California mandates to continue to
support mandatory mask mandates.

Thank you, Ellen Sommers

Sent from my iPad
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Lena Martignago,
Grass Valley







From: Mike Corey
To: BOS Public Comment
Cc: bdofsupervisors
Subject: "Healthy Communities" Resolution
Date: Sunday, March 7, 2021 6:33:15 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

We all want to get back to normal in Nevada County. We believe the best and most
efficient way is to listen to the health experts, especially public health experts  like
Scott Kellerman, continue to prioritize public health and acknowledge but ignore
outside pressures that suggest having proven healthy requirements are taking away
people's freedom.
Appreciate your consideration.
Bev and Mike Corey
Grass Valley, CA
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From: Janet Rosner
To: BOS Public Comment
Cc: bdofsupervisors
Subject: “Healthy Communities” Resolution
Date: Sunday, March 7, 2021 7:16:37 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Nevada County Board of Supervisors:

1. Listen to the experts, like Public Health Officer Scott Kellermann.
2. Ignore outside political pressure.
3. Continue prioritizing public health.

We all want our economy to thrive, and the best way to do that is to ensure that we
defeat Covid as swiftly and efficiently as possible.

Sincerely,
Janet Rosner

Sent from AT&T Yahoo Mail for iPad
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From:
bdofsupervisors

Cc: CEO; Ed Scofield; Dan Miller; Sheriff; Sue Hoek; Env.Health; Public Health; Heidi Hall; Hardy Bullock
Subject: It"s time to open our county!
Date: Sunday, March 7, 2021 7:59:11 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Board, et al

There are 15 states open. We need to open our county too. It’s been a year for 15 days to 
flatten the curve. That is insanity!

There is no evidence of any emergency and no governor or health officer has the authority to 
shut down a business with out due process of law.

It’s time to stand for our community and our businesses and open up Nevada County.

Regards,

Sheri Fogarty 

As far as the ‘vaccine’ - 

This vaccine will not stop transmission or stop you from getting it. It’s supposed to, in theory, 
minimize symptoms but the vaccine is having many adverse effects, including deaths. They’re 
also saying it will only last a few months.

This vaccine is not licensed yet by the FDA. It’s got emergency use only authorization and is a 
completely experimental technology. It’s not really even a vaccine, it’s gene therapy. It’s 
making your own body into a pathogen creator which in theory will have your own body make 
antibodies to the virus.

The virus has a 99.76% survival rate. The vaccine is already showing 3% adverse effects and 
that’s only the short term ones. If Immune Enhancement is part of this vaccine (SEE NIH link 
below), which is not known, then those vaccinated will have much worse outcomes when 
exposed to the virus. In the previous animal studies, that included massive deaths in the 
vaccinated groups. And they did NO animal studies for these current shots.

They’ve been trying to make a CV vaccine for 20 years with disastrous results. There is an 
issue called pathogenic priming aka immune enhancement where the animals in the studies 
that got the vaccine, once they were exposed to the actual virus, had way worse outcomes 
including death. No animal studies were done with both of these current ones. Flu shot hasn’t 
gotten rid of flu. You can’t eradicate a virus. I’d much rather have the virus, which has many 
recognized medical and holistic treatments, and develop my own immunity then be part of this 
crazy experiment.
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From: Kat Barrie
To: bdofsupervisors
Subject: Oppose SR 21-0178
Date: Sunday, March 7, 2021 8:34:31 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Please do not pass this resolution.  There are many, many seniors and other high risk people in this county who have
not yet been vaccinated against Covid-19.  If you want to end the economic hardships that this virus has caused, then
you should be working to get more people vaccinated.  Public Health should be going out to every senior mobile
home park, senior housing and assisted living facilities.  Many of these people do not have computers, and even with
a computer it is very hard to get an appointment.  Show that you care about ALL the people in Nevada County - not
just the ones with the loudest voices.
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